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A VISIT TO LIVERPOOL  
TOWN HALL 

In early October, our Year 4, 5 and 6 School Council representatives attended Liverpool School's  
Parliament at the Town Hall. They had the opportunity to meet some of the key decision makers in our 
city, asking questions and putting forward suggestions on a range of topics that included: health,  
education, the environment and transport.  
 
On the topic of transport, our pupils asked why Liverpool does not follow the same system as London, 
with public transport being free for all children under the age of 11. Whilst the funding arrangements 
for public transport in London differ from those in Liverpool, representatives from transport promised to 
look into this further. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Recognition from  

Blue Peter  
Lydia-Lily in Year 3 has been giving her own time outside of school to improve how items are recycled 
at home. As well as improving recycling at home, Lydia-Lily has been collecting discarded rubbish 
around the local area and ensuring as much of it as possible gets recycled. Blue Peter were so  
impressed with her achievements, they sent Lydia-Lily a special letter that contained a BLUE PETER 
BADGE! We are sure that you will agree, this is wonderful recognition for someone who does what 
she can to give back to her local community and improve the environment as a whole. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parting with much loved clothes and books can be 
very difficult for adults. When you are 9 years old 
this is even harder! However, that is exactly what 
Pippa in Year 5 did in order to raise money for the 
Macmillan Cancer Charity.  

Pippa set up her own stall at Emmanuel Church, 
selling many of her much loved toys, books and 
clothes during a fund raising coffee morning. Her 
generosity raised £148.35 for the charity. She is a 
wonderful example to us all. 

A Fundraising Hero 

AUTUMN TERM 2019 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 10th December 2019 at 9:30am Reception & KS1 Christmas Performance for Reception 
Parents and Carers 

Tuesday 10th December 2019 at 2:15pm Reception & KS1 Christmas Performance for 
Year 1 Parents and Carers  

Wednesday 11th 2019 at 9:30am Reception & KS1 Christmas Performance for 
Year 2 Parents and Carers  

Monday 9th – Thursday 12th December Reception to Y6 Parent & Carer Meetings 

Tuesday 17th December at 9:30am Year 3 & Year 4 Christmas Concert for Parents and 
Carers 

Tuesday 17th December at 2:15pm Year 5 & Year 6 Christmas Concert for Parents and 
Carers 

Upcoming Events This Term 

Have an enjoyable 
weekend. 


